





L. Wayne Bitner Chief, Environmental Restoration 2000 Wyoming Blvd SE Kirtland AFB NM 87117-5600

Ms. Kathryn Roberts, Director Resource Protection Division New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) Harold Runnels Building 1190 S St. Francis Drive Suite N-4050 Santa Fe New Mexico 87505

Dear Ms. Roberts

The attached figure is submitted in response to your letter regarding the Groundwater Disposition Work Plan dated September 29, 2015. The letter requested that Figure 1 of the work plan be revised to clarify that the groundwater treatment system shown is a "full-scale" treatment system and not a "permanent" groundwater treatment system. The current pump and treat action is an interim measure and not a final remedy; a final, permanent treatment system requires evaluation as part of the Corrective Measures Evaluation process. Figure 1 has been revised to make this clarification.

In addition, Figure 1 has been revised to reflect the use of two different wells for monitoring at KAFB-7. During the initial field visit to the wells it was found that KAFB-0521 had a large amount of downhole equipment installed that precludes the use of a transducer at that well. KAFB-0508 will be used instead. It was also determined that KAFB-2626 was screened in the perched aquifer. As a result, KAFB-0524 will be used for background monitoring.

Please contact me at 505.853.3484 or at ludie.bitner@us.af.mil, or Mrs. Victoria Branson at 505.846.6362 or at victoria.branson@us.af.mil if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely.

L. Wayne Bitner

Chief, Environmental Restoration

cc:

NMED-EHD (McQuillan, Agnew) NMED (Longmire) NMED-HWB (Kieling, Cobrain, McDonald)



